Dodge County Alliance for Healthy Soil Healthy Water
July 12, 2021 Minutes
Via Zoom Meeting

Participants:Josh Bendorf, Bill Boettge, John Bohonek, Andrew Condon, Elsa Condon, Colleen Crane, Jerry Cypert, Jeff Gaska, Dale Gasser, Tally Hamilton, Becky Justmann, Dale Macheel, Tim Meekma, Charlie Nelson, Tony Peirick, Ellen Perkins, Michelle Probst, Mark Riedel, Michael Tiboris, Linda Truelove and Tracy Zemlo.

No comments or corrections to the June 14, 2021 minutes.

Review of events this past month and upcoming events
Forage Council Event, June 16, 2021
· Attendance was good, around 75 people attended. They had a soil pit.
Fox Lake Social for Soil Health Incentive Program, June 17, 2021
· Attendance was not as high as they would have liked. They will look into a later start next time. Eleven farmers are currently enrolled in the cover crop program with a little over 1500 acres enrolled.
Shoreline Garden Tour, June 26, 2021
· Approximately 30 people in attendance. Lots of positive feedback received and asking when the next tour will be by those in attendance. 
Boat rides for farmers on Fox Lake, July 17, 2021
· Currently have six pontoon boats lined up. There are six groups of twenty two people. 
Dodge County Fair, HSHW Farm Group exhibit
· There will be a tent set up by the dairy barn. They are looking for volunteers to help with coverage. Let Tony know if interested in volunteering.
Other upcoming events
· HSHW farmer led group is working on August field day. They are looking into the Sinissippi area. They need to get cover crops planted for the cover crop field day. Currently looking for a location. 

Committee Reports
Marketing, Communication and Membership
· Video update: Continuing to work with Doug Condon on the videos. They are on the next step of the two new videos. One will be from the farmers perspective and one from the Lake perspective. 
· Newsletter: Next newsletter will be sent out the end of September. Articles can be submitted to Michelle or Colleen. The newsletter is currently being emailed to 274 contacts.
· Other: Continuing to move forward with land lease addendum. Jeff Gaska has met with Brian Fields from the DC highway dept. The County will be making some changes to the land lease for the County owned land that is rented out. The lease changes will include more conservation practice wording.
Projects & Programs
· Leinke farm project: Project is all set to go. Will move forward once the crops have been harvested. 
· Grant for Farms in Dodge County:Sand County/EPA Soil Health Project-Eight sites have been identified for data collection in Dodge County. The paired sites have regenerative practices linked to a neighboring field that is using conventional practices. Electromagnetic sensors were used to conduct site surveys to detect below ground variations in soil texture. Collected data will be used to place soil moisture and temperature probes for real-time observation and data collection. The focus of the study is to find out if any of the current soil health indicators correlate with the installed soil moisture/temperature probes. 

Sponsorship Solicitation Committee
· The committee met last week. They are moving forward with plans. They will wrap up details at the next HSHW Alliance board meeting.

Reports from organizations, agencies and groups
· HSHW Farmers: Tony recently did a phone interview with someone from London, England. They are waiting to hear from the film crew with Kiss the Ground regarding filming in Dodge County. Farm Bureau members will be touring Chris Conley’s farm.
· Rock River Coalition: Addie was unable to attend. Bill B updated the Alliance with the information Addie sent to him. They held two stream monitoring training sessions. River cleanup will be held 1st week in August. They will be holding an aquatic invasive species snapshot day on August 21, 2021. More information can be found on their website. 
· Pheasants Forever: Josh Bendorf -There will be a Precision Ag: Increasing Whole Farm Profitability field day event. July 27th will be a webinar with the field day to be held July 29th.
· FLIPARD: Tracy Zemlo-Farmer appreciation pontoon rides will be held this Saturday July 17, 2021.  Continuing to talk with Emmons & Olivier Resources (EOR) regarding Lake Management plan.
· FLPO: Charlie Nelson-Carp reduction night held. A dozen boats participated and had around a dozen volunteers helping. They were able to get some nice size carp out of the Lake. Lots of positive comments. Will plan to hold two to three events like this next year early spring. They have put aside $5000 for next years carp removal.
· BDLIA: Bill Boettge-Work at Rakes Bay continues. They are gathering data on the flow from Rakes Bay. They hope to have a report done by the end of summer. Annual meeting will be held Aug. 28, 2021. Fundraising banquet will be held Sept. 20, 2021. Dam Fest was held this past weekend. Pontoon rides were given. A cardboard regatta was held with 8 contestants. 
· BDLD: Bill Boettge-First annual meeting will be held on August 14, 2021. 
· Sinissippi: Ellen Perkins- Annual meeting will be held on August 14, 2021 at the Community Hall. Annual newsletter has been sent out which had three articles regarding the HSHW Alliance. Over 700 residents receive the newsletter. 
· DNR: Mark Riedel-Working on the proposed Nitrogen Targeted Performance Standard rule for WI, to reduce nitrate leaching losses and contamination to groundwater. The earliest the rule could be signed by the Governor and become law would be July 2022, but anticipate it will be longer. Dale Gasser-DNR staff has returned to the office after July 4th holiday. Meeting attendance restrictions have been lifted. 
· UW Ext: Michelle Probst-Michelle will be teaching at UW Stevens Point the last week of July to August 20th. 
· Other: River Alliance-Michael Tiboris-River Paddle and Field Day event will be held on July 23, 2021.

Next meeting will be in person. HSHW Alliance Board will be meeting and will make a decision on date, location and time. 
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